Summary of Closed Session
December 12, 2023
To Be Read Into The Record At The Next Public Meeting



· There was a closed session on December 12, 2023, from 8:43 p.m. to 9:13 p.m. 
· The meeting was held using videoconferencing.
· The purpose of the meeting was to consult with counsel to obtain legal advice relative to possible amendments to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance as authorized by General Provisions Article Section 3-305(b)(7) of the Open Meetings Act.
· Members who voted to meet in closed session: Council Member Bradsher-Yes, Council Member Burke-Yes, Mayor Hendricks-Yes, Council Member Koval-Yes, and Council Member Pellegrino-Yes. No members opposed, and no members abstained.
· Persons attending the closed session: Mayor Hendricks, Council Member Koval, Council Member Bradsher, Council Member Burke, and Council Member Pellegrino, Town Clerk Mary Burke, and Town Counsel Victoria Shearer.
· The meeting was held as authorized by General Provisions Article Section 3-305(b)(7) of the Open Meetings Act. 
· The topic discussed was possible amendments to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance.
· The meeting was adjourned by Mayor Hendricks. 


Respectfully Submitted,



Mary Burke, Town Clerk
Town of Laytonsville
